# **REPORT 4 - 2022**

## To: CHAIR AND MEMBERS OF GENERAL COMMITTEE

The Traffic Safety Council presents its forth report for 2022 and recommends:

## TSC-0041-2022

That the deputation from Catherine Nguyen-Pham, Communications Advisor, regarding Let's Move Mississauga 2022 be received. (TSC-0041-2022)

## TSC-0042-2022

- 1. That the warrants have not been met for the implementation of a school crossing guard at Montevideo Road and Lorca Crescent for the students attending Settler's Green Public School.
- 2. That Transportation and Works be requested to review the "No Parking" signage and add corner prohibitions on Lorca Crescent for the students attending Settler's Green Public School.
- 3. That once the signage is in place that Parking Enforcement be requested to enforce the "No Stopping/No Parking Zones" on Lorca Crescent between the peak times of 8:30 8:55 AM and 3:00 3:25 PM.
- 4. That the Peel District School Board be requested to update the Kiss and Ride Signage in front of the school at Montevideo Road and Lorca Crescent for the students attending Settler's Green Public School.

(TSC-0042-2022) (Ward 9)

## TSC-0043-2022

That the warrants have not been met for the implementation of a school crossing guard at the intersection of Burnhamthorpe Road East and Molly Avenue for the students attending Briarwood Public School.

(TSC-0043-2022) (Ward 4)

## TSC-0044-2022

That the Parking Enforcement in School Zone Report for April 2022 be received. (TSC-0044-2022)

## TSC-0045-2022

That the Transportation and Works Action Items List for May 2022 be received. (TSC-0045-2022)

## TSC-0046-2022

- 1. That Student Transportation of Peel Region (STOPR) be requested to consider providing busing to all students of the new Elm Drive Public School, kindergarten to grade 8, that live north of Burnhamthorpe Road and Confederation Parkway based on observations of traffic conditions at the intersection of Burnhamthorpe Road and Confederation Parkway.
- 2. That Traffic Safety be requested to re-inspect the intersection of Burnhamthorpe Road and Confederation Parkway in 2 years or sooner should STOPR advise that there are changes to school boundaries, construction at the intersection is completed, or there is any other significant change that could make the intersection more student friendly.
- 3. That Transportation and Works be requested to ensure that the traffic signals at Burnhamthorpe Road and Confederation Parkway are set to slow walking speed to accommodate pedestrians.

(TSC-0046-2022) (Ward 7)